

SOUTH KINGSTOWN SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT

Lucas Murray
Chair
Kate Macinanti
Vice-Chair
Raquel Pellerin
Secretary
Brian Mahoney
Member
James Manni
Member



Vacant
Member
Chip McGair
Member
David Palazzetti
Member
Mark Prince
Member

EVENT DETAILS

TOPIC: School Building Committee - Regular Meeting

DATE/ TIME: February 16, 2023@ 5:00 PM

LOCATION: Town Council Chambers, Town Hall, 2nd Floor, 180 High Street, Wakefield, RI 02879

LIVESTREAM RECORDING: All regular SBC Meetings are live streamed and recorded. Click on the following link for the recording:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UcDnRMRKjPkPP_GEG9NIC2Q

AGENDA LINK: The agenda for this meeting can be found on the Rhode Island Secretary of State website here:
<https://opengov.sos.ri.gov/OpenMeetingsPublic/OpenMeetingDashboard?subtopmenuId=201&EntityID=3348&MeetingID=1029995>

MEETING NOTES

Item	Topic																																																
1.	Call to Order/ Roll Call –Meeting called to order at 5:05pm																																																
	<table border="1" style="width: 100%; border-collapse: collapse;"> <thead> <tr> <th style="width: 30%;">Member</th> <th style="width: 10%;">Present</th> <th style="width: 10%;">Absent</th> <th style="width: 50%;">Notes/ Comments</th> </tr> </thead> <tbody> <tr> <td>Mark Prince (MP)</td> <td style="text-align: center;">X</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Kate Macinanti (KM)</td> <td style="text-align: center;">X</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Brian Mahoney (BM)</td> <td style="text-align: center;">X</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>James Manni (JM)</td> <td style="text-align: center;">X</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Chip McGair (CM)</td> <td style="text-align: center;">X</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Raquel Pellerin (RP)</td> <td style="text-align: center;">X</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>David Palazzetti (DP)</td> <td style="text-align: center;">X</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Lucas Murray (LM)</td> <td style="text-align: center;">X</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Danielle Desimone</td> <td style="text-align: center;">X</td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Totals</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> </tr> <tr> <td>Quorum Present (Y/N)</td> <td colspan="3" style="text-align: center;">Yes</td> </tr> </tbody> </table>	Member	Present	Absent	Notes/ Comments	Mark Prince (MP)	X			Kate Macinanti (KM)	X			Brian Mahoney (BM)	X			James Manni (JM)	X			Chip McGair (CM)	X			Raquel Pellerin (RP)	X			David Palazzetti (DP)	X			Lucas Murray (LM)	X			Danielle Desimone	X			Totals				Quorum Present (Y/N)	Yes		
	Member	Present	Absent	Notes/ Comments																																													
	Mark Prince (MP)	X																																															
	Kate Macinanti (KM)	X																																															
	Brian Mahoney (BM)	X																																															
	James Manni (JM)	X																																															
	Chip McGair (CM)	X																																															
	Raquel Pellerin (RP)	X																																															
	David Palazzetti (DP)	X																																															
	Lucas Murray (LM)	X																																															
Danielle Desimone	X																																																
Totals																																																	
Quorum Present (Y/N)	Yes																																																
2.	Approval of meeting minutes																																																
	a. Approval of the Minutes motion was made by KM and seconded by DP. All were in favor.																																																

New Business Items:	
3.	Review, discussion, and/ or action regarding public correspondence. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • N/A
4.	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Communication with RIDE/Studio JAED <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Studio JAED discussed that they would be reviewing PK Program • KM asked for clarification on Stage II and a discussion ensued • LM discussed scoping session for Committee input
5.	Review of 2/9/2023 Joint Meeting and additional direction provided by SC/TC <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • LM provided a summary of the Joint Meeting • Discussion ensued around tax rate impact on individual tax bill • KM discussed that accurate information should be provided to community • LM asked for additional input from Committee • KM discussed the meeting and positive feedback • KM asked about the next meeting and the intention of the meeting • JM discussed a vote would be intention of meeting • JM commented that the Town Council had questions • LM discussed the project is a school project • JM discussed the meeting with Superintendent and all recognize the need for school project
6.	Review, discussion, and/or action regarding project program elements <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • LM discussed the holding pattern until February 23
7.	Discussion and/or action on public outreach and communication activities <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Discussion ensued around the Hosting website • KM commented that website is good as long as information is factual • KM commented that the community needs to trust the process and information • BM discussed the good idea surrounding the poster board • CM talked about the need for fact based simple messaging • DP noted that more information is better and monitor and add frequently asked questions • CM discussed NEASC accreditation visit invited members of School Building to attend NEASC visit
8.	General Public Comment <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • There was public input around agenda items
9.	Scheduling of next meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • LM discussed several meeting that will take place in March
10.	Adjournment- CM made the motion to adjourn at 6:02 KM seconded the motion. All in favor
11.	
12.	
13.	